
 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

Season’s Greetings to all our 

members, supporters & their 

families. 

Well, what a year we’ve had. 

Thanks to the efforts of our 

teams of volunteers the 

cemetery is looking a whole 

lot better than it did at this 

time last year.   

Although I don’t usually single 

out individuals, I think Mark 

Pickering deserves a special 

mention for kick-starting the 

whole thing off. Around a year 

ago Mark rang me to ask if he 

could make a start at clearing 

the cemetery as part of his 

exercise routine.  

I told him that due to the 

Covid 19 restrictions in place 

at the time that, as a group, 

we were unable to organise 

such gatherings, but as an 

individual there was nothing 

to stop him attending as and 

when he was able. I also had 

to tell him that we could not 

offer support either through 

our insurance policy (as these 

would not be official sessions) 

or financially, due to our 

depleted funds. 
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We have found a more suitable bank account – 
please consider using this method when 
renewing your membership or donating to FoLC. 

Friends of Loxley Cemetery Committee  
Hoping this newsletter brings some 

seasonal cheer and shows the many ways 
the Committee’s work is having an 

impact… enjoy! 
 

 

MESSAGE FROM  
THE CHAIR  
MIKE FORD 

We have two new noticeboards – one is positioned at the 
Long Lane entrance and the other is placed at the Loxley 
Road entrance. Thanking Bradfield Parish Council for their support. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

This did not deter Mark. 

I believe he commenced in the 

spring and has also been an 

ever-present at our Official 

Activity Days (OAD), which 

commenced on the 3 August.  

Please see our website for 

details of future OAD’s. 

The situation with our funding 

has improved noticeably in the 

last few months with the 

arrival of a ‘start-up’ grant, 

courtesy of Bradfield Parish 

Council and a donation from 

the owner of the site (Mr 

Jameel Ali) towards running 

costs. 

I will be formally thanking both 

these parties in due course, on 

receipt of our recently ordered 

letterheads. 

In addition, I must thank all our 

members for their 

continued/new subscriptions 

and donations, without which 

we would not be here. 

Although it has been a great 

year, we have also had our 

problems with the Chapel & 

the question marks regarding 

the use of power tools. I have 

made mention of same in the 2 

‘Messages from the Chair’ 

issued in October and 

December. 

 

    Memberships run from 

January 1st each year – we 

ask you to renew as soon as 

you can using the form 

attached to this email. 

Your support is vital to 

the work continuing. 

Any queries, comments or 

suggestions please contact 

FoLC on  

loxley.secretary@yahoo.com 

07879075619 

Or visit our website  
https://e-

voice.org.uk/friendsofloxley

cemetery/ 

 

Our Secretary, Verity has been making our presence felt in 
the wider locality by contacting and gaining support from…       

                                                   

 

     

 
 

 

Karen Lightowler who 

kindly included Verity’s 

article about FoLC in their 

December Newsletter.  

In her November newsletter, Olivia said                   

‘Last week I met with Friends of Loxley Cemetery to 

hear about their work restoring the area to provide 

safe access for visitors, maintaining the local 

environment and ensuring access to historical 

records. You can find out about their future 

activities and how to get involved  here. 

mailto:loxley.secretary@yahoo.com
https://e-voice.org.uk/friendsofloxleycemetery/
https://e-voice.org.uk/friendsofloxleycemetery/
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At the time of writing, we have 

cordoned-off the Chapel, in an 

effort to prevent injury to 

members & visitors. 

We have also now received the 

green light to re-commence 

clean-up works with automated 

power tools, with the exception 

of Chainsaws and Chippers. A 

revised Risk Assessment has 

been produced, together with a 

Guidance Note.  These have 

been included on the website. 

 

Looking back to last year’s Xmas 

Newsletter, we can report that 

the ‘Find A Grave’ service 

launched in same has been a big 

success with both new and 

existing members. 

Next year we hope to launch 

two new services involving 

gravestone cleaning and tree 

lopping/felling. These will be 

issued through ‘partners’ with a 

percentage of the fees involved 

payable to the FoLC, to cover 

admin costs etc. We will 

provide further details when 

available. 

I close with thanks to all 

members of the Management 

Committee, who through these 

testing times, have given both 

me and the previous Chair, Mick 

Drewry, the support necessary 

to achieve what we have. 

Merry Christmas and a Happy 

New Year to all. 

Mike Ford (Chair). 
 
 

 

FoLC have made connections in our community too.  

 

Friends of Loxley Cemetery (FoLC) have 
hosted their first ever event at the cemetery. 

 
Building valuable community links, the committee 
was delighted to have shared this special moment 
with Loxley Primary School. Year 5 children were 

invited to visit Loxley Cemetery to complete a history 
and research project carried out with their teacher, 
Dan Eaton.FoLC provided British Legion crosses 

and the pupils had created wreaths with mini 
biographies of the fallen.  

Using the committee members knowledge, the 
children were able to locate the graves and lay their 

wreaths and crosses in person. 

 
This event was 

reported in The Star - 

to see the full article 
Click here  

or follow this link  
https://www.thestar.co.uk/new

s/politics/friends-of-loxley-

cemetery-join-loxley-primary-

school-for-special-

remembrance-day-event-

honoring-local-war-heroes-

3470645 

mailto:https://www.thestar.co.uk/news/politics/friends-of-loxley-cemetery-join-loxley-primary-school-for-special-remembrance-day-event-honoring-local-war-heroes-3470645


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The volunteers also found a water tank hidden under years of 

overgrowth, brambles, weeds and ivy. It is now in working condition 

again. Please take care when navigating the pathways – although many 

areas are looking safer and offering better access to the cemetery.  

Our newsletter must also reflect on the fantastic work taking place in Loxley Cemetery 

Here are two photos to show the transformations taking place  

– all thanks to the regular hard work of our volunteers.  

Please visit the FoLC website for further details  

https://e-voice.org.uk/friendsofloxleycemetery/volunteering 

 

 

Notice the red coloured headstone in both pictures – it is the same one!! 

https://e-voice.org.uk/friendsofloxleycemetery/volunteering


 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In keeping with our historical aim:                    
Last Christmas, we brought you an historical 
treat in the form of a local carol ‘Fern Bank’. 
This Christmas, we follow in the footsteps of 

Charles Dickens, with our own local ‘Ghost of 
Christmas past’. 

Thanks to Ron Clayton & pals for digging this out for us!  



 

 

 

 

 

Wish you a very Merry Christmas  
& Happy New Year. 

We hope to start 2022 by taking part in the 
Heritage Fair… come along if you can! 
Just turn up on either day 10 – 4pm 

 


